

# Apiti Community Committee Minutes

Thursday 12th November 2020, Apiti Hall, 7pm

**Present** Sonya Dearlove; Lesley Thompson; Ken Thompson; Ross Bielski; Felicity McKay Julie O’Rielly, June Barrett

Procedural Matters		Action
<b>Apologies</b>	<b>That the following be accepted:</b> Alex Roberson, Jemma Roberson, Murray Whitehead, Steve Bielski.	<i>F McKay / S.Dearlove</i> Carried
<b>Previous Minutes</b>	That the minutes be approved with the corrections.	<i>F McKay / R.Bielski</i>
<b>Matters Arising</b>	None	
<b>Correspondence</b>	<p><b>Inward:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Steve Bielski re- Pohangina Valley East Road Churchill road intersection</li> <li>• MRSS Workshop 10th November.</li> <li>• Mayor Helen Worboys - Re - Muster 2020 dates .</li> <li>• Helen King - Community forum to discuss a Feilding Radio for the community.</li> </ul> <p><b>Outward:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Jeff Graham in regard to 21st November training day. Jeff is unable to do this waiting on a new date for this.</li> </ul> <p><b>That inward correspondence received, and outward correspondence approved.</b></p>	<p>Moved: S Dearlove Seconded: K Thompson</p>

<b>Financial Report</b>	<p><b>Account balances</b> as at 30/10/20  Hall fund \$4451.39  Project fund - \$144.05</p> <p><b>Payments</b>  Meridian Energy bill \$42.88  Need to bill MSSR for hall hire. 10th November</p> <p><b>That list of accounts be paid</b></p>	<p>Moved: S Dearlove  Seconded:  R.Bielski</p>
<b>Committee Reports:</b>		
<b>Apiti Domain Development</b>	<p>Russell not Present at Meeting.  It was noted that temporary fencing was up. Thank you Russell.</p>	
<b>Apiti Community Library</b>	<p>Felicity thanked Ken for his hard work getting it up and running. Not a lot of people using as yet. Keep promoting it. Feilding Library will look in December to see who has used it. Maybe more books over Christmas. Need some more keys made for those who are opening it .  Put in Newsletter again.</p>	
<b>Community Activity</b>	<p>Felicity is looking, in January, with community help painting toilets in cream ready for kids to paint a mural.</p>	
<b>Community Bus project</b>	<p>Still working on this. Jane working with Council. Went to a meeting at DHB.</p>	
<b>Apiti Gates</b>	<p>Eric and Alex unable to be at meeting.</p>	
<b>Apiti Bike Ride</b>	<p>Ken has had a call from Higgins. They are behind event and will do traffic control on the day.</p>	

	Lots of people watching site. Ken needs to promote There is \$800 carried forward into consolidated funds for bike ride. Ken needs to get some signs done, posters in shops. Looking at doing spot prizes. Function at Tavern after; (sausage and bread and prize giving and spot prizes). 14th March is the date for the Bike Ride. \$35 - Adults \$5 - kids. Same course as last time.	
<b>Apiti District Show Food Project</b>	Felicity- Food will be: - steaks, sausages, bread, onions, sauce. Looking at keeping it simple. June has margarine. Pat Hayes gets beef burgers and is happy to sell them to us. Also have an ice-cream vendor coming to show.	
<b>Community Reports</b>		
<b>Felicity Chairperson</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Following up on some jobs that have not been done by Council.</li> <li>• Getting together a list of helpers who are happy to help to do jobs around Apiti</li> </ul>	
<b>Mark Dickins, NZ Police</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Not present so no report given</li> </ul>	
<b>MDC Report</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Councillor Steve Bielski unable to come to meeting.</li> </ul>	
<b>General Business/Any Other Business</b>		
.	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Christmas event for Committee and Community. Maybe Tavern open to do this?</li> <li>• Lesley and Ken offered their BBQ for sale \$100. J. Barrett propose we buy it. 2nd R. Bielski. Ken to invoice the Committee for this.</li> </ul>	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Ross Bielski will upgrade Community phone list next year.</li> <li>• Ross Bielski also noted that there is still speeding through the Apiti Village. Will talk to Mark Dickins in regard to this.</li> <li>• Felicity suggests a welcome pack for those new to the community list.</li> </ul>	

<b>Meeting closure</b>	Meeting finished 8.pm	
<b>Next meeting</b>	14th January 2021, Apiti Hall 7.30pm Meetings for 2021 will be the 2nd Thursday of every 2 <sup>nd</sup> Month.	